Salford City Council - Record of Decision
I Councillor Connor, Lead Member for Housing, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J (a)(i) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve:-
The award of a two year Steady State contract, with the option to extend for a further two years if appropriate, to ‘Barnardos’ for the delivery of the ‘Supported Lodgings Service’.  The total contract value over the two year period is £106,280 per annum.

The Reasons are:-
The Supporting People Strategy 2005/10 identified a need for the continued development and delivery of housing related support services for young people leaving care. Supporting People Commissioning Body agreed there is evidenced need for this service. Partners were involved in developing the service specification and a full tender exercise has been carried out; this has led to a winning bidder being identified. 

The service was tendered from the Supporting People Preferred Provider Framework using a robust assessment of quality and value for money.
Barnardos are the winning bidder. They demonstrated their capability to deliver a quality service, which will achieve value for money for the City and directly contribute towards achieving Salford’s Local Area Agreement target National Indicator 141 (the percentage of vulnerable people achieving independent living) and National Indicator 148 (the percentage of care leavers who are in suitable accommodation). This will help Salford minimise the risk of care leavers being in unsuitable housing or becoming homeless.  
Options considered and rejected were:-   n/a
Assessment of Risk:- 

Medium - If this proposal is not approved and subsequently the service is not provided, there is a risk that the housing and support needs of young people leaving care may not be met and this may impact on the Council’s ability to drive up performance on NI 141 (the number of vulnerable people achieving independent living) and NI 148 (the percentage of care leavers who are in suitable accommodation).

Furthermore there is a reputational risk to the City Council as a full tender exercise has been followed.  Although the Council does not bind itself to accept any tender, if a contract is not awarded at the end of this process there is a reputational risk to the Council.
The source of funding is the Supporting People Allocation and Children’s Services funding.
Legal Advice obtained – Tony Hatton Ext 2904
Financial Advice obtained – Alison Swinnerton Ext 2585
Procurement advice obtained – Gary Amos Ext 6241

Contact Officer: Glyn Meacher – Tel No 922 8752
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:-   Report submitted to Housing Lead Member Briefing on 18th April, 2011
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This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the 
Neighbourhoods Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor

Lead Member for Housing
Dated: 18th April, 2011                                                             
*
This decision was published on Monday, 18th April, 2011                                               .
*
This decision will come in force on Thursday, 28th April, 2011                                      unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

